At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th October 2009 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               
               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)           
               Mr. R. Bass 
               Ms. M.Davies

               Mr. A. Forrest


   Mr N Fox

               Ms K Gray

               Mrs. J. Plante               
               Mrs.V. Swinburn 
               Cllr D Hull   
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Cllr. A. Davies and Mr M Wedd.
Declaration of Interests: Mr Simmonds (Affordable Housing)
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 7th September 2009 and the planning meeting held on 10th August 2009 having been circulated were proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Swinburn and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:

Vicarage Green:  Mr Simmonds mentioned the large quantity of litter being deposited in the area of the Vicarage Green and that both the grass cutting contractor and the lengthsman had done litter collection.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  There was discussion about the need for volunteers to assist with the parish footpaths programme. The clerk would seek more information from Mr Drinkwater.
Highways: The chairman read the response from Cllr Prodger concerning the lack of action / information about highway issues. The letter did little to answer the issues raised but it was not thought worthwhile to pursue the matter. The clerk was asked to write to Mr Fitzhugh concerning his overgrown hedge.
Allotments:  The clerk reported that there were currently 4 people on the waiting list for allotments.
Anti Social Behaviour: There was discussion about groups of youths who had been causing problems in the village. It was agreed that in view of the lack of attendance the Police Surgery would cease from November. Mr Simmonds agreed to accept reports from parishioners which he would pass on to the police.
Affordable Housing: The chairman welcomed Mr Newman, Malvern Hills District Council housing enabling officer. Mr Newman agreed that if the current proposed development at Heath Nurseries failed to progress alternative sites would need to be considered, However, in the first instance he would write to those on the housing waiting list to assess the extent of demand and the type of housing needed.

Parish Plan:  Nothing to report.
Village Hall:  It was agreed to discuss the Village Hall in detail when Mr Wedd the parish representative on the Hall committee was present.
Report on Boules Court: There was discussion about unauthorised use of the court. The chairman read a letter from the insurers indicating that a regular safety inspection of the courts should be carried out. Mr Forrest agreed to carry out a fortnightly inspection which would be recorded in a log book together with any actions to address issues.
Positive Activities: The chairman read a report from Mr Lewis which advised that between 4 and 7 children attended the Sunday morning sessions each week. Mr Lewis would attend the meeting on 2nd November to discuss future sessions / publicity.
County Councillors report: No report.

District Councillors report: No report.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Keith Cox reported concerns about the highway inspection system particularly with regard to Bell Lane. Mr Morris reported that the raised manhole cover on the B4204 between Heath Nurseries and Lovington Lane had not been repaired.
The clerk to report these matters to highways.
Correspondence: 
1. MHDC – Consultation ref Gambling Act 2005

2. West Mercia Police – Malvern Hills District Policing Matters Group

- Wednesday 7th October 7.00pm at Abberley Village Hall

3. Email from Tom Ball – Request for ramps for bikers. The clerk to ask Tom and his friends for more detailed suggestions.

Planning: The following applications were received for comments:
	Decisions
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00835/HOU
	1 Jacomb Drive
	Proposed front single storey
	Approved

	
	
	
	
	extension, garage conversion,
	
	

	
	
	
	
	rear single storey extension and conservatory

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/00912/HOU
	Mayfield House
	Two storey side extension and 
	Approved

	
	
	Frenchlands Lane
	single storey rear extension
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	09/01095/HOU
	Markham House
	Two storey and side extension.
	Approved

	
	
	Broadheath Common
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Finance 

a) Accounts for payment: It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Mr RA Gould – Allotment grass cutting September.


-£65.00

2.   Smiths of Derby –Repair Church Clock


           - £172.50

3.
Smart Cut – Vicarage Green Maintenance, September
        
-£91.03



      - Grass Cutting, August



           - £337.32
                                                                                  Sub    Total 
           - £428.35

4.   Mr M Davis  - Chairmans letter to MHDC members, 28th Sept 2009 -£18.89 
                              Chairmans letter to WCC members, 5th Oct 2009
  -£29.09




Print West Mids RSS Report


              -£27.36







      Sub Total

  -£75.34
5.   Mr J Norton- Grass Seed for Boules Court



  -£35.66

6.   Mr A Forrest – Tung Oil for Boules Court seats

             - £11.25


7. Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during August 2009 



-£157.50


b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

Mr S Skeys    -  Changing Bags in Rubbish Bins, August

 -£15.75
 







Sub Total        -£173.25

Common Management Fund: It was reported that the overgrown verge at the Sling Lane, Bell Lane junction had been cut. However there was more general concern about areas of bramble becoming established on the edge of the common. It was agreed that the clerk would write to the Lord of the Manor asking if he could clear the brambles and carry out the ditching work agreed at the January meeting. An offer to contribute to the cost of the work would be included.
Regional Spatial Strategy: The response from the County Council concerning the absence of a council resolution about the Worcester Growth point was discussed. CALC had advised that although the parish council could not complain about other councils to the Ombudsman, individuals could. The clerk was asked to write to Malvern Hills District Council for confirmation about whether an appropriate resolution was passed. Mr. Simmonds advised that the Inspectors report on the RSS had now been published and a hard copy was available for inspection. The RSS Phase 2 revision document has now  to be approved by the Secretary of State. The Inspectors report confirmed that he supported the provision of 3500 homes to the west of Worcester which will fall within the parish.
The Chairman said she had written to both MHDC and WCC members expressing the parish councils concern over these proposals and the anticipated lack of affordable infrastructure to support the scheme. The chairman also advised that Mr Phillip Grove, leader of Malvern Hills District Council had offered to attend a parish council meeting to discuss the RSS, the clerk to issue an invitation. 

Rapid Transit system. A consultation meeting will be held at Bromyard Road Methodist Church between 2.30pm and 5.00pm on Tuesday 13th October to explain the proposals for a rapid transit system running along Bromyard Road. Mr Simmonds and Mr Wedd to attend. 
Any Other Business: None
Date of Next meeting:  2nd November 2009 at 7.30pm.
